
  
 

Plain Language Summary  

  

  

CURRENT INTRODUCTION NUMBER:  
Int. No. 136-A  

  

SPONSORS:  

Council Member Crowley  

  

TITLE:    

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the spaying, 

neutering and licensing of animals sold in pet shops.  

  

BILL SUMMARY:  

This plain language summary is for informational purposes only and does not substitute for 

legal counsel. For more information, you should review the full text of the bill, which is 

available online at legistar.council.nyc.gov.  

  

This bill would amend the Animal Shelters and Sterilization Act to prohibit the sale of any dog or cat 

in any pet store unless such animal has been spayed or neutered.  It would require that such 

procedures be performed by a licensed veterinarian and that the animals be no younger than eight 

weeks and weigh no less than two pounds.    

  

The bill would also prohibit a pet shop from releasing any dog to a customer who resides in New 

York City, unless such customer first completes a dog license application and tenders to the pet store 

the dog license application fee.  Pet shops would be required to report information about all dogs 

sold to the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene on a monthly basis.  

  

A pet shop that violates the provisions of this law related to sterilization and dog licensing, or the 

provisions of law added by Proposed Int. No. 146-A related to microchipping, would be subject to a 

penalty of $500 per violation.  

  

CODE SECTIONS AFFECTED:  

  Amends the title of Chapter 8 of Title 17 of the Administrative Code  

  Amends Administrative Code § 17-802  

  Amends Administrative Code § 17-804  

  Amends Administrative Code § 17-806  

  Amends Chapter 8 of Title 17 of the Administrative Code by adding a new § 17-814  

  

EFFECTIVE DATE:  
June 1, 2015  

  

NOTE: When reading the full text of the bill online at legistar.council.nyc.gov, language that is 

enclosed by [brackets] is proposed to be removed, and language that is underlined is proposed to be 

added.  

http://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1681011&GUID=BA1FC413-8C49-45E2-9CC4-E2E29E049C6F&Options=ID%7cText%7c&Search=0136
http://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1681011&GUID=BA1FC413-8C49-45E2-9CC4-E2E29E049C6F&Options=ID|&Search=0136

